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Dear Parent/ Carer

Eastern High: Being safe on our school premises

Eastern High is responsible for ensuring that our school community is safe in the event of emergency situations and in order to do this we plan as much as possible to prepare the school for these circumstances.  You will be aware that we have procedures in place for fire evacuation which are practised every term.

On Friday 28th March we are aiming to practise our lockdown process at the school.  This is to prepare pupils so that in the unlikely event that we should need to use a lockdown they will know what to do.
A lockdown would be used when there is a concern for the safety of our pupils, staff and others in the school, and when it’s safer for everyone to remain in school rather than evacuate. The aim is to ensure that everyone on the premises, pupils, staff and visitors, are prevented from moving into danger. 

What does the practice Lockdown look like in Eastern High? 
Pupils will be instructed to do the following:
· Listen carefully to instructions - they will hear a bell which will signal the start of the lockdown
· Pupils will be directed to go to their Learning Family rooms.
· Sit on the floor and away from doors and windows.
· Be quiet and put their phones on silent.
· Pupils will not be permitted to leave the classroom until the all-clear is given.

During the process:
· Staff will lock doors and windows, in some cases they may block the door.
· Staff will turn off lights and close any blinds that are in the room.

Before we practice the Lockdown on March 28th, pupils will have assemblies and Learning Family discussions to ensure that they understand the process and can ask any questions they may have. 
I must emphasise that this is a practice, so that in the very unlikely event of such a situation in the future, our pupils and staff are fully prepared and can stay safe.  If your child contacts you whilst the lockdown practice is taking place please do not panic, ask your child to speak to a member of staff and reassure them that the school is practising a process.






In the event the school has to go into a real-life lockdown, parents/ carers:

· Will be informed as soon as the school is safely able to do so.
· Should not call or come to the school at this time, the school will be locked and phone lines will need to be kept clear for the emergency services.
· Should not discuss the event on social media, to avoid misinformation.
· Should not be alarmed if their child doesn’t answer their phone. 
· If the lockdown goes beyond the usual school hours, the school will attempt to inform you at the earliest opportunity it can in the circumstances. 



If you have any concerns regarding any of the content within this letter we would ask you to contact us as soon as possible to address any issues raised.

Regards


Ms MC Stafford
Assistant Head Culture for Belonging & Learning
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